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NOTIFICATION OF REVISION 
 

REVISION TO THE REGULATED PRICE PLAN MANUAL 
 

BOARD FILE NO.: RP-2004-0205 
 

 
To: All Licensed Electricity Distributors 
 All Licensed Electricity Retailers 
 All Participants in Proceeding RP-2004-0205 

All Other Interested Parties 
 
RE: Notification of Revision to RPP Manual:  Addition of "Family Day" as a Holiday 

 for RPP Time-of-Use Pricing  
 
 
On October 11, 2007, Premier Dalton McGuinty announced that there would be a new 
statutory holiday called "Family Day" that will fall on the third Monday of every February. 
 
The Board has therefore amended the Regulated Price Plan ("RPP") Manual to recognize this 
new holiday within the context of RPP time-of-use electricity prices for eligible time-of-use (or 
"smart") meters.  As a result, on Family Day, as on all other holidays under the RPP Manual, 
Off-Peak prices will apply for the entire day (i.e., 24 hours).   
 
The last paragraph of page 27 of the RPP Manual will now read as follows: 
 

For the purpose of RPP time-of-use pricing, a “holiday” means: New Year’s Day, 
Family Day, Good Friday, Christmas Day, Boxing Day, Victoria Day, Canada 
Day, Civic Holiday, Labour Day, and Thanksgiving Day.  When any such holiday 
falls on a weekend (Saturday or Sunday), the next weekday following (that is not 
a holiday) is to be treated as the holiday for RPP time-of-use pricing purposes. 

 
The Board has also posted on its website a revised RPP Holiday Schedule that includes 
Family Day.  The revised RPP Holiday Schedule can be found on the right hand side of the 
Board's RPP web page at: 
http://www.oeb.gov.on.ca/html/en/industryrelations/ongoingprojects_regulatedpriceplan.htm. 
 
This revision to the RPP Manual is effective immediately.  The revised RPP Manual is 
available on the Board's website at www.oeb.gov.on.ca and at the office of the Board during 
normal business hours.  
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If you have any questions about this revision to the RPP Manual, please contact Chris Cincar 
at 416-440-7696.  The Board’s toll free number is 1-888-632-6273. 
 
 
DATED at Toronto, October 26, 2007. 
 
ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD 
 
 
Original signed by 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 


